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A bapƟsmal service was recently held in the beau-
Ɵful ocean at Grand Cayman. God has touched this 
sister’s heart and brought healing to her body. 

We are grateful for 
the leadership of 
Pastor Carlson Ben-
jamin at the Red 
Bay church. 

 

When Roxene and I became missionaries, we were required by 
our mission board to recruit those who would become a part of 
our team as supporters. 

“Grandma Miller” became one of our team members. During one 
of our furloughs, I had opportunity to visit with her. As I sat across 
from her in her living room, Grandma Miller shared about how, 
when she was a young girl, she thought it would be wonderful to 
be a missionary. Reading stories about missionaries fueled her 
desire to go and do ministry in a foreign land. But, due to circum-
stances of life, she was never able to go. She felt frustrated hav-
ing to stay. Grandma Miller wanted to be involved in touching the 
world for Jesus Christ. But, instead, she found herself having to 
stay in one place to care for her ailing mother. Life for her was performing the rouƟnes of life and having to live in one place. 

One day, a missionary spoke at the church she was aƩending. The guest speaker spoke about how not everyone could serve 
on the “frontlines,” but by being supporters, they would be “allies of the Truth.” Those in aƩendance were encouraged to 
be supporters. What Grandma Miller heard spoke to her heart. She realized that even though she could not physically go 
and be present on a mission field, her money and her prayers could “go.” Once she realized this and commiƩed to being a 
supporter, the frustraƟon she felt went away. 

For 13 years, Grandma Miller prayed for Roxene and me and supported us financially as we served in Zimbabwe, South Afri-
ca, EswaƟni, and Cambodia. When I began teaching at Indiana Wesleyan University, equipping young men and women to be 
cross-cultural missionaries, she conƟnued to pray for me. She shared, “For me, supporƟng those on the ‘frontline’ of minis-
try has not been an obligaƟon, but a huge privilege. It has not just been a duty, but a delight!” 

Someone once told me that as Jesus needs men and women to go forth with the Truth as “frontline” missionaries, He also 
needs those who will commit to be “allies of the Truth” at home. 

I thank the Lord for those who have been faithful supporters of World Missions. Lives have been transformed because of 
your support.  

“Each of us did the work the Lord 
gave us. . . . For we are both God’s 
workers.”  1 Corinthians 3:5,9 NLT 
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In Memory of Philip 
Urquiola 
On December 13, 2024, former 
missionary Philip Urquiola 
passed to his heavenly reward 
at the age of 96. Philip and his 
wife, Esther, served the church-
es in Bolivia from 1960-1978. 

Bro. Phil served faithfully and 
with courage in spite of perse-
cuƟon and danger to his life. He 
was bilingual in Spanish and 
English and also knew Quechua 
and Aymara. He taught believ-
ers and witnessed in new villag-
es, persevering for the name of 
Christ. 

AŌer returning to the U.S., Bro. 
Phil stayed in touch with the 
Bolivian church, mentoring 
younger leaders who grew to 
love him. His life was devoted 
to His Lord and Savior and to 
ministry. 

Our condolences extend to his 
wife, Esther, and their family 
and friends who mourn his 
passing.  

  


